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                                                                   CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE		
Dear Residents

Annual Picnic in the Park - this is being held on Sunday 8 June this year.            
I hope you will all come along and enjoy the fun and activities, most of which 
are free!  There will be food outlets to buy food from, or bring your own picnic. 

New Village Hall - this is now up and running and anyone wishing to hire the 
upstairs (lift installed) should contact the Clerk in the first instance.   A nursery 
will be hiring the downstairs.

Would you like to be a Parish Councillor?  There is currently a vacancy 
on the East Ward for anyone who is interested in making a difference in their 
community.  If you would like to know more, please read the information in this 
newsletter or contact the Clerk.

Budget/Precept - this was agreed at the November meeting of the Parish 
Council and has been kept the same as the previous year, no increase (see 
inside for details of this and the end of year Financial Statement for 2024-25).  

Dog fouling has been more prevalent this year than in any other year I have 
known!  I cannot understand why dog owners/walkers do not pick up after their 
dog.  What is really hard to believe is that some people take their dogs into the 
children’s play areas and allow their dog to foul and then don’t pick it up.  This 
is totally unacceptable and is very dangerous for children.  New CCTV cameras 
have been put up at the Leisure Centre and if anyone is caught not picking 
up, the Parish Council will name and shame them and report them to Chorley 
Council who will issue a fine, as it is against the law.  This is also happening on 
the Tansley Avenue Play, where children play football on the grassed areas and 
also Coppull United FC have some children’s matches there.  

Grants - The Parish Council agreed to sponsor a safety book for local school 
children and Coppull Parish School was the recipient.  Other organisations to 
benefit from a grant are:  Methodist Church towards the Christmas Tree, Coppull 
Brownies towards activities. 

Christmas Lights - I would like to thank everyone who helped with the 
installation of the lights and the switch on event.  It was a very cold and wet 
evening for the event, but residents still attended and was enjoyed by all.  I do 
hope the weather is better though for next year’s event! 

Dog and Garden competitions - Don’t forget to enter our annual competitions, 
the more entries the better and prizes to be won!  More information 
inside the newsletter.

I would like to wish you all a lovely summer 
and hope the weather continues to be kind 
to us all.      

                  Cllr. Michael Atherton, Parish Council Chairman     

What3Words for the Leisure Centre:   (location///ripen.drones.tonal) 



COPPULL NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT 
PLAN UPDATE

Coppull Parish Council at clerk@coppull-pc.gov.uk
Joining our Facebook Group ‘Coppull Neighbourhood Plan’

Contacting via the Coppull Parish website http://coppullpc.co.uk

As a Steering Group we have exciting 
news to share!  

The Neighbourhood Plan has success-
fully cleared all the stages required in the 
screening process and is just awaiting 
management sign off by Chorley Council. 

This was an official consultation with three statutory bodies (The Environment 
Agency; Historic England & Natural England) to make sure that a Strategic 
Environment Assessment (SEA) was not required for the plan to proceed. 
Once this has been officially received by Coppull Parish Council, we can begin 
the next formal stage.  Please keep an eye out on social media, the Parish 
Council website and in the Library for further notification of the next step.

The Steering Group are looking forward to bringing the plan to fruition and 
made law before the end of this year, it has been a long journey, sometimes 
elating other times frustrating but we are determined to make this happen for 
the village. 

We again thank Coppull Parish Council for the unwavering support of the 
Neighbourhood Plan. 

COPPULL WI
This group is newly formed and is meeting every 

second Thursday in the month at 7pm in the new 
Village Hall, 47 Chapel Lane, Coppull

The next dates are:

12 June 2025;  10 July 2025;  14 August 2025;  11 September 2025

We have theatre and cinema outings, interesting talks and lots of fun!
Future outings will be visits to gardens, stately homes, meals out and anything else 

that interests you!

Come along and meet all the ladies and find out what 
it is all about!

You also get a drink and a cake!

Contact Sue Halliwell on 07999238424  



COULD YOU BE A PARISH COUNCILLOR?
There is a vacancy on the Parish Council for the East Ward.  The vacancy has been 
advertised by Chorley Council and, as an election was not called for, the Parish Council 
can now co-opt.  This post will be up for election again in May 2027.

If you feel you could make a difference, please send your details to the Parish Council 
Clerk, with a brief outline of why you would like to become a Parish Councillor.

What is a Parish Council?  A parish council is a local authority that makes decisions 
on behalf of the people in the parish and has an overall responsibility for the well-being 
of its local community.  It is the level government closest to the community, with the 
district authority above it in the hierarchy, and then the county council.  As it is the au-
thority closest to the people, parish councils are invariably the first place people will go 
with concerns or ideas.  For this reason they are a vital part of any community.  Its work 
falls into three main categories: 

1. Representing the local community, 
2. Delivering services to meet local needs
3. Striving to improve quality of life in the parish

Why become a Parish Councillor?  By becoming a parish councillor you become 
someone your community will look to for help, guidance and support, a community 
leader with the power to influence decisions for the benefit of the people you serve.  
Seeing your community change for the better, as a result of decisions you have helped 
make, is something that can give you a sense of achievement and pride.

What decisions do Parish Councils make?  Parish councils make all kinds of deci-
sions on issues that affect the local community.  Probably the most common topics that 
parish councils get involved with are planning matters (they are statutory consultees), 
crime prevention, helping local groups, managing open spaces and campaigning for 
and delivering better services and facilities.

It’s true to say that on their own, parish councils have limited powers to make deci-
sions.  But they do have the ability to negotiate with, and the power to influence, those 
other organisations that do make the final decisions (such as the borough or unitary 
council, health authorities, police, etc).

In this respect parish councils are extremely powerful.  The organisations that make the 
final decisions know that a parish council gives the best reflection of how a community 
feels about something, and its views will be taken seriously.

How much time does it take up?  Councils usually meet once a month for the council 
meeting, to which members of the public are also invited.  Meetings may last two or 
three hours, depending on the agenda set for the meeting to discuss.  Some councils 
have committees to deal with specific subjects, such as environmental issues.  In addi-
tion to the regular meetings, councillors are required to attend other meetings repre-
senting the council, for example acting as a representative on an outside body, commu-
nity activities or helping develop a new project for the community.  Such meetings won’t 
happen every day, so it’s not going to take over your life.

How long does a parish councillor serve for?  Once elected, parish councillors sit 
on the council for a maximum of four years.  If they then want to stay in the post they 
can stand for re-election.  Applicants should note that Councillors are expected to 
attend regular meetings and any additional meetings as may be arranged, and to



represent the electors of Coppull in raising and discussing those issues of interest and 
concern on which the Parish Council is empowered to act.

Am I eligible to be a Parish Councillor?    You have to be:

•	 a British subject, or a citizen of the Commonwealth or the European Union over 18 
years of age and additionally you have to be one of the following:

•	 a local government elector for the council area for which you want to stand have 
during the whole of the 12 months occupied as owner or tenant any land or other 
premises in the council area or within 3 miles of it for the whole period have during 
that same period had your principal or only place of work in the council area or 
within 3 miles of it for the whole period.

•	
You cannot stand for election if you :

•	 are subject of a bankruptcy restriction order or interim order.
•	
•	 have, within five years before the day of the election, been convicted in the United 

Kingdom of any offence and have had a sentence of imprisonment (whether sus-
pended or not) for a period of over three months without the option of a fine.

•	
•	 you work for the council you want to become a councillor for (but you can work for 

other local authorities, including the principal authorities that represent the same 
area).

You don’t have to be connected to a political party.  If you do become a parish council-
lor you will have to sign up to the Code of Conduct.

What powers do parish councils have?  They have a wide range of powers which 
essentially related to local matters, such as looking after community buildings, open 
space, allotments, play areas, street lighting, bus shelters, car parks and much more.  
The council also has the power to raise money through taxation, the precept.  The pre-
cept is the parish council’s share of the council tax.  The precept demand goes to the 
billing authority, the district council, which collects the tax for the parish council.

Parish Duties.  Coppull Parish Council has 15 Councillors who stand for election every 
four years.  The duties and functions of a parish council are many and varied.

The Council meets monthly and considers planning applications and any other matters 
referred to it by local residents.  All meetings are open to the public and there is a fo-
rum before the start of the meeting at which members of the public can raise concerns 
and ask questions.   All meetings are advertised on the council notice boards and on 
this website.  Residents can bring to the attention of the parish council anything that 
concerns them, either directly or though the clerk.  If matters raised are not the respon-
sibility of the council, the clerk can bring them to the attention of the proper authority.

The Annual Parish Assembly.  This is a meeting for residents to find out what the 
Parish Council does.  It is usually held in April and everyone is very welcome.

Please contact the Clerk to apply for the vacancy or for any further information:  
clerk@coppull-pc.gov.uk

Parish Councillors are not paid, they volunteer their time for the community.



FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 2024-25

COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY

As you will see from the above financial statement, the Parish Council has received 
a substantial amount of CIL funding in this financial year.  The Village Hall has been 
constructed using CIL funding, nothing has come out of the precept for this. 

All the Parish Council owned play areas in Coppull are to be upgraded using CIL fund-
ing and repairs to the Leisure Centre building will also be undertaken.  After this, local 
organisations can apply for CIL funding.

What can the Community Infrastructure Levy be spent on?

The levy can be used to fund a wide range of infrastructure, including transport, flood 
defences, schools, hospitals, and other health and social care facilities. This definition 
allows the levy to be used to fund a very broad range of facilities such as play areas, 
open spaces, parks and green spaces, cultural and sports facilities, healthcare facili-
ties, academies and free schools, district heating schemes and police stations and oth-
er community safety facilities.  Local authorities must spend the levy on infrastructure 
needed to support the development of their area, and they will decide what infrastruc-
ture is needed. The levy can be used to increase the capacity of existing infrastructure 
or to repair failing existing infrastructure, if that is necessary to support development.



PRECEPT/BUDGET FOR 2025-2026



The Friends of Coppull Library bring you several events. All free and no need 
to book, just turn up. Pop into the library and speak to staff or phone: 0300 
123 6703

An author talk: Philip Caine - Friday 6th June 6.30 – 8pm
Author of the Jack Castle and Shackleton Blister series of adventure thrillers, 
Philip has lived and worked all over the world. Come and along and listen to 
his amazing tales.

An author talk: Chris McDonald - Friday 27th June 6.30 – 8pm
Author of the DI Erika Piper series and Stonebridge Mysteries Chris' entertain-
ing talk shouldn't be missed.

Looking for activities to keep the children entertained this summer? 
Reading Heroes will be back to challenge young readers to read books, 
complete tasks and win prizes! We also have lots of events to keep you enter-
tained:

Saturday 2nd August 10.30am
Local author and poet Dom Conlon is back. …..

Tuesday 5th August 11am
Lancashire Fire and Rescue Service Event

Tuesday 12th August
International Youth Day – join us for fun and activities

Tuesday 19th August
Children's author Sean Perkins - Stories and activities at this interactive work-
shop

Plus, much much more!

Coppull Library
What's On?

The Friends of Coppull Library

Are you looking for volunteer opportunities or would you like to do 
something new in 2025?

The Friends of Coppull Library are a friendly, informal group who raise 
funds to put on events at the library and support library projects. They 
need volunteers like you to help continue this good work which benefits 
the whole community.  
 

Ask library staff for more information.











clerk@coppull-pc.gov.uk



Support Your Local Studio!

A1 FITNESS
Springfield Rd North
COPPULL PR7 5EG

Angela’s Aerobics 
Health & Fitness Classes

			 
Chorley Strength and 

Fitness
Heavy weight lifting & 

circuit training 

To obtain the access code, please dial 999 and follow their instructions

•	 A.W. Fire (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane (opposite the co-op)
•	 Birkacre Garden Centre (PUBLIC) New Road
•	 Coppull British Legion, Springfield Road
•	 Coppull Clinic, Springfield Road
•	 Coppull Conservative Club (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane
•	 Coppull Parish School, Roe Hey Drive
•	 Coppull Primary School, Park Road
•	 Coppull United Football Club, Springfield Road
•	 Coppull Village Hall (PUBLIC) Chapel Lane
•	 Screentek (PUBLIC) Chapel Lane Business Park
•	 Spar Shop (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane
•	 Springfield Park Leisure Centre
•	 St. John’s School, Preston Road
•	 St. Oswald’s Primary School, Spendmore Lane
•	 The Alison Arms, Preston Road, Coppull (PUBLIC)
•	 The Printers Arms (PUBLIC) Chapel Lane
•	 Tree Face Cafe, Yarrow Valley Park 
•	 Wheatsheaf Public House (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane
•	
•	 If you know of any other locations in or around Coppull, please inform the Clerk to update 

             
DEFIBRILLATORS



COPPULL PARISH COUNCIL

PLEASE MAKE A NOTE OF THE 
NEW EMAIL AND WEBSITE

Email:  clerk@coppull-pc.gov.uk
www.coppull-pc.gov.uk

Age UK have the guide available to download from their website: 
https://www.ageuk.org.uk - At home with dementia downloadable 

informationguide | Age UK

https://lancashiresafeguardingpartnership.org.uk/p/news-events/
safeguarding-newsletter

At home with dementia 
information guide

Whether things are already a bit tricky, or you're 
fine with how things are but want them to stay 
that way as long as possible, there are practical 
things you can do to make living at home with 
dementia easier. 

This guide looks at how you can make your 
home more dementia-friendly, talking you through 
things room by room. It includes: 

•	 changes to keep your kitchen comfortable 
and safe

•	 making sure your house is lit properly
•	 getting out and about 
•	 how to help if your loved one has dementia. 
•	
It also lists useful organisations that offer specialist help and support for peo-
ple living with dementia. 

Want to order free printed versions of our information guides?

If you’re a professional or organisation, please email orders@ageuk.co.uk. In 
your email please include how many you'd like of each guide and a full postal 
address of where you'd like them sent. Delivery normally takes around 10 
days.

If you'd like to place an order for yourself, you can call our advice line on 0800 
678 1602 or email us at orders@ageuk.co.uk – please include your full post-
al address and allow 10 days for delivery.  All orders are free of charge.



SWH - GAS CALL
 SERVICES LTD

SWH has over 20 years 
experience and is gas safe 

registered (No.197512)  

All aspects of plumbing and 
heating are undertaken, 

including:

•	 Boiler installation - advice also given
•	 Boiler service and breakdown repairs
•	 Landlord safety checks & boiler servicing
•	 Gas checks
•	 Bathroom installations
•	 Dripping tap - small jobs also undertaken!

Tel:  Scott Heyworth on 
07870 243780 or       

01257 470103
Email:Swheyworth@hotmail.co.uk

Visit: gas-call-services.co.uk

No job too small or too large!

C. E. MOONC. E. MOON
Roofing Contractor and Roofing Contractor and 
Property ManagementProperty Management

35 Chapel Lane, Coppull, Chorley 35 Chapel Lane, Coppull, Chorley 
PR7 4PG - Tel: 07719621146PR7 4PG - Tel: 07719621146

 
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

Report It on the go with Love Clean Streets
You can now report all highways issues to us via the 
Love Clean Streets app.

How it works - It’s simple to use and your issue can be 
logged in seconds.

The reports will come to our highways team in the usu-
al way, but you will be able to report issues on your mo-
bile whilst out and about.  Attaching a photo to your re-
port will help our inspectors to assess the work quickly.

You will also be able to keep up to date on the progress 
of your report via the app.  *Please note that any re-
ports you make via the app, will not be visible on our 
Report It website. 

Download the app - The app is free to download.                                         
Or get it on Google Play.  Simply search for 'Love Clean 
Streets' on the App store or Google Play Store on your 
mobile phone or tablet.

Set Lancashire County Council as your home authority.





STAY IN THE KNOW!

Why Join Stay In The Know?
Find out what's really happening in your area - receive regular 
crime updates, information on road closures, information about 
fires and other emergencies and learn about what your local 
neighbourhood policing team is doing.

Stay In The Know is the free messaging service brought to you 
by Lancashire Police supported by Lancashire Fire and Rescue 
Service and Lancashire County Council where you decide when 
and how you are kept informed about the issues that matter to 
you.

Log on to the website to join:  

https://www.stayintheknow.co.uk



COPPULL POLICE
If you are aware of any 
crime or anti-social behav-
iour in your area you MUST 
report this at the time.  If 
there is no log, the Police 
cannot build up a case.  It 
is extremely important that 
reports are made.  Please telephone 101 to report, 
or report on the website:  www.lancashire.police.uk

You can also report as follows:

•	 Community Beat Manager - Ian Fitzgerald - 
ian.fitzsimmons@lancashire.police.uk

•	 PCSO 7932 - Maria Fetherstone - 7932@
lancashire.police.uk

•	 PCSO 7828 - Julie Belshaw        - 7828@
lancashire.police.uk

  
In an emergency dial 999

You can view the crime statistics for Coppull at:  
https://www.police.uk/pu/your-area/lancashire-con-
stabulary/coppull

WHEATSHEAF
SPENDMORE LANE COPPULL                          

TEL:  07934825190

Joanne and all the 
staff welcome you to 
the Wheatsheaf in 

Coppull                                                                                                  
                                                    

OPENING TIMES                                                                                                                           
* Free Jukebox Monday                            Mon-Thurs  3-11                            
* Free pool Monday to Thursday	             Fri   2-11.30        
* Quiz night Wednesday                        Sat & Sun   12-11.30
* Darts and Dominoes Thursday		
* Live entertainment Friday and Saturday
* Chase the Ace 6pm Sunday                         
* Live Sport                                              Wheatsheaf, Coppull

North West Ironing 
and Dry Cleaning

217 Spendmore Lane, Coppull
Tel 01257 795252

We provide a professional 
service for all your laundry 

requirements

Coppull Royal British Legion

        Springfield Road North
Coppull
PR7 5EG
Tel:  01257 791242

Opening Hours

Tuesday - Friday:  7.15pm - 11.30pm
Saturday:  7.30pm - 12.30 pm

LIVE ENTERTAINMENT EVERY SATURDAY

Cash Bingo Tuesday & Thursday 8pm - 10pm
Wednesday afternoon 12.30pm - 2.30pm

Prize Bingo Friday 8pm - 10pm

Large function room available for hire with 
bookings taken for most events.  To book, or for 
further details, telephone 01257 791242 after 
7.30pm or contact David Higgins on 07889 

519997

Wheelchair & disabled access



 COPPULL PARISH COUNCILLORS
  Cllr. Michael Atherton (Chair)                 07780 971364 
  Cllr. Marjorie Parkinson (Vice-Chair)      01257 793566  
  Cllr. Phil Armstrong 
         Email:  cllr.armstrong@coppull-pc.gov.uk   
  Cllr. Julia Berry                                    07966 259831     
  Cllr. Neil Coggins		                07764 490365
  Cllr. Janette Colecliffe 
         Email: cllr.colecliffe@coppull-pc.gov.uk
  Cllr. Matthew Crook       	               07712 291951                                
  Cllr. Lee Hutchinson                             07856930889
  Cllr. Christopher Kay                            07973 513845
  Cllr. Sheila Makin                                 01257 792896
  Cllr. Ken McCrea                                  07887 832217
  Cllr. Lynne Moores 
         Email: cllr.moores@coppull-pc.gov.uk
  Cllr. Maggie Peel-Impey                       01257 470465
  Cllr. Thomas Robinson                         07866 490544
  Cllr. Paul Taylor		                07713 097432             

  PARISH CLERK:
  Sue Edwards (Editor) - Tel: 01257 470120
  Springfield Park Leisure Centre
  Springfield Road North 
  COPPULL  PR7 5EG  - Mobile: 07419 375996     
                                                                                 
  Email:        clerk@coppull-pc.gov.uk
  Web Site:  www.coppull-pc.gov.uk

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

From May 2025 Coppull Parish Council meetings are 
being held in the new Village Hall, 47 Chapel Lane, 

on the 2nd Wednesday of every month.  

 Management & Finance committees meetings are 
being held quarterly (more often if necessary) on the 
4th Wednesday of May, August and November 2025  

and February 2026.

The two notice boards are - Berry’s Garden, Chapel 
Lane, near The Printers Arms, and in front of the 
Library.  There is also a new smaller notice board 

at the entrance to the Leisure Centre.  Agendas are 
posted in all the notice boards, in the Leisure Centre 

and also on the Parish Council website. 

Do you want to advertise in this newsletter?

This newsletter is hand delivered to every household 
in the  village.   It costs from only £30 for a credit card 
size advert and it has a circulation of over 3,000 —
great value for money!   Please contact the Clerk to 
place an advert or to obtain costs for larger adverts.  
Sizes may vary dependent upon artwork supplied and 

available space.

Additional copies of this newsletter can be obtained 
through the Clerk at Springfield Park Leisure Centre, 

through the website, or by email: 

             Coppull Parish Council Disclaimer  
                     

 The Parish Council accepts no respon-
sibility nor endorses any of the articles, 

adverts or information contained in this newsletter, 
or any other information which is delivered with this 

newsletter. 

CHORLEY COUNCIL Switchboard/Contact No. 
                                                           01257 515151

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
Cllr Julia Berry                                    07966 259831
                      Email: julia.berry@chorley.gov.uk   
Cllr Alex Hilton                                    07539 452010
                      Email: alex.hilton@chorley.gov.uk    
Cllr Ryan Towers                                07712 609774       
                                     ryan.towers@chorley.gov.uk

LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCILLOR   
Cllr. Lee Hutchinson                               
                Email: lee.hutchinson@lancashire.gov.uk

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT:
Sir Lindsay Hoyle - Constituency Office:	
	                                           01257 271555 
35-39 Market Street, Chorley, PR7 2SW           
email:  goreb@parliament.uk
POLICE
Police (non-emergencies)            101
Emergencies                                999
Coppull Police Station - Not manned

The Samaritans - Call free on 116 123
SCHOOLS:
Coppull Primary School	 01257 791237
Coppull Parish School	 01257 791669
St. John’s School		  01257 791403
St. Oswald’s School		 01257 791379

CHURCHES	
Coppull Parish Church & St John’s Church  
     Rev. Matt Hornby                        -  01257 791218
     coppull.churchwardens@outlook.com
     
Spendmore Lane Methodist Church 
                         Rev. Helen Millward - 01257 413512
St. Oswald’s Church - Father Graham Dunne -   
                                                            01257 262462

Please note:   The closing dates for submission of 
articles/adverts for the newsletters in 2025 are:

1 August, 1 November

Please send your articles by email to the Clerk. 
Articles received after the above dates may be too 

late to be put in that particular issue.

This issue of the Coppull Newsletter is printed by:
BD Print Services Ltd,  Preston

Telephone:  01772 435050 
Email:  sales@bdprints.co.uk

and delivered by:

Lee Distribution Ltd, Leyland
Tel:  01772 382372 or 

Email: info@leedistribution.com

Business owners!  

Would you like to sponsor a flower bed in the village 
and have your company’s name shown on the 

plaque?  If so, please contact the Clerk for further 
information.


